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 FB- St. Peter’s Anglican Church 
‘You are Peter, and on this rock I will build my Church.’ Matthew 16-18 

Come to Worship – Leave to Serve 
 

The Presentation of the Lord 
February 2, 2020 

8:30am & 10:30am 
 

LECTIONARY FOR TODAY, – February 2, 2020 – The Presentation of the 
Lord - MALACHI 3:1-4; PSALM 84, 24:7-10; HEBREWS 2:14-18; 
LUKE 2:22-40 
 
COLLECT:  Blessed are you, O Lord our God, for you have sent us 
your salvation. Inspire us by your Holy Spirit to recognize him who 
is the glory of Israel and the light for all nations, your Son Jesus 
Christ our Lord. 
 
PRAYER OVER THE GIFTS: Almighty God, accept the joyful offering 
of your Church, and grant that your Son may shine in us as the 
light that lightens every nation. We ask this in the name of the 
same Jesus Christ our Lord.. 
 
PRAYER AFTER COMMUNION: God for whom we wait, you fulfilled 
the hope of Simeon, who did not die till he had welcomed the 
Messiah. Complete in us your perfect will, that we in Christ may 
share in your eternal kingdom; for he is Lord for ever and ever. 
 
Lectionary for Sunday, January 9, 2020-Fifth Sunday after Epiphany 
ISAIAH 58:1-9A (9B-12); PSALM 112:1-9 (10); 1 CORINTHIANS 
2:1-12 (13-16); MATTHEW 5:13-20 

Diocesan Bishop: The Right Reverend Dr. Geoffrey Peddle  
Rector: The Reverend Bill Strong 
Parish Deacon:  The Reverend Dr. Bonnie Morgan  
Honourary Assistant:                                               The Reverend Irving Letto 
Organist/Choir Director  Elizabeth Brumm 
Parish Wardens  Jim Howell and Albert Morgan  
Office Administrator:  Jack Morgan 
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 Hymns for 10:30 Service 
Opening:  This is the Day ( 
Gradual: (#620) How Sweet the Name of Jesus Sounds 
Offering:  (#651) God Sends Us the Spirit 
Communion: (#649) Breathe on Me Breath of God 
Closing: This Little Light of Mine (Rev. Bill on Guitar) 
 Onward to the Kingdom (Printed on Insert) 

Announcements.  

 
Discipleship Course 

Jesus Shaped Life-Anglican Discipleship: Reverend Jolene invites you to join her 
as we discover the meaning of discipleship for us today and gain some guidance 
for embarking on this faith journey- a journey that changes us by Jesus' love and 
also changes our surroundings. This program of 12 sessions will focus on what it 
means to be a disciple, living a Jesus shaped life. Some topics we will cover 
include: Jewish Discipleship (Old Testament background), Jesus and his 
disciples, discipleship for families, discipleship in the workplace, Anglican 
discipleship and disciples- equipped to multiply. This should be a wonderful 
program and space is limited. This will run on Thursday evenings at 7pm 
beginning February 13 at St. John the Evangelist Parish Hall, Topsail. To register 
please call 834-2336 or email jolenepeters1@gmail.com . It is possible to have 
the course take place at St. Peter’s on Wednesday Nights provided 10 
people sign up. Please let us know. 
 

Our thoughts and prayers go out to the family and friends of: 
 
       The late Ruth Butler who passed away on January 24th at the age of 75 
years. Ruth is sister to Mary Anthony, Cyril Warford and Raymond Warford. 
Ruth’s service was held at All Saints Anglican Church, Foxtrap with internment 
following in Dunn’s Hill Cemetery.  

AND 
       The late Wayne Ralph who passed away on January 28th. Wayne is brother 
to Ron Ralph of Seal Cove. His service was held at the Church of the Ascension, 
Mt. Pearl with interment at a later date.  
 

Eternal rest grant unto them O Lord and may light perpetual shine upon them. 

 
Fellowship Band February 9th 

St. Peter’s Fellowship Band will next perform in the Parish Hall on February 9th at 
7:00pm.  All are welcome. Light refreshments to follow. Free will offering 
accepted.  
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Income Tax Receipts Now Available  

 
Income Tax Receipts for 2019 are now available at the back of the Church. Any 
envelopes not claimed today will be placed in the mail tomorrow morning.  If you 
have any questions or concerns, please contact the Church Office at 744-2648. 
NOTE : If you take a receipt for a family member or friend, please make sure 
they receive them in a timely manner. Thank you.  

Vestry Meeting February 2nd 
The next vestry meeting will be held on February 2nd at 2:00 pm in the Parish 
Hall. Please note that this is a postponement of the original date of January 26th.  

Queen’s College Appeal 
The Queen’s College Appeal is scheduled for February 09, 2020 in the three 
Anglican Diocese in Newfoundland and Labrador. Queen’s College has provided 
for education and training for Anglican clergy since 1841. Queen’s is adjusting to 
the current and future needs for education and training for ordained and non-
ordained leaders in the Church. Your financial support of Queen’s College 
Appeal will go directly to work that is being done to ensure programs offered 
through Queen’s College meet the needs of the modern Church. 
Envelopes are available in all churches.  You can also donate online at 
https://www.canadahelps.org/dn/16498 . Thank you for your support. 

Church Reports for AGM 
All Church Groups are encouraged to submit their reports for the Annual General 
Meeting by the middle of February. Your cooperation in this matter would be 
greatly appreciated. Thanks to those who have already submitted your reports.  

ACW Meeting 
The next meeting of the ACW will take place tomorrow, February 3rd at 11:00 am 
in the Parish Hall. All members are encouraged to attend.  

Church Calendars available 
(Only a few remaining) 

2020 Church Calendars now available at the Church office at $10 apiece All 
pictures of various ministries within our blessed Church and important Church 
dates included. Please visit the Church Office during regular business hours to 
get your calendar. 
 

Results from Parish Strategy Day 
We were very Blessed to have a Parish Strategy day on January 11th with 
15 people in attendance under the direction of Ms. Carmel Doyle. A 
report on the day’s discussion is available at the back of the Church 

 
Today’s bulletin is given to the Glory of God in loving memory of: 
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       Damien Paul Haines. From Mom, Jeremy & Taneille  
 

Worship Service Today – February 2, 2020 

ON DUTY  

Today: February 02, 2020                                 Next Sunday: February 09, 
2020 

8:30 AM 10:30 AM  8:30 AM  10:30 AM 

Sides- 
Persons 

Gary Jones 
Al Lemoine Glen Taylor, Glen CoatesBell Lee, Bev L   Roy Morgan, Jason Morgan 

Bob Hilliard 
David Porter 
Glen Coates 
Glen Taylor 

Walter Bishop 
Gerald 
Robinson 

Albert Morgan 
Daphne Morgan 
Ralph Drover 
George Hiscock                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Eucharistic 
Assistant Debbie Bradbury 

Kelly Scott 
Keith Pack 

Rick Olse 

 
Servers 

Christopher & 
Matthew 
Coveyduck 

Gracie Morgan 
Austen Scott 

Jenifer Warford 
Sarah Young 

Austen Scott 
Daniel Button 

Altar 
Guild 

Cynthia D, Carol K, Betty H, 
 Pat P. 

 Barbara E, Karen W, Betty M, 
Elaine M. 

Readers Ralph Drover 
Debbie Bradbury 

Bobby Dwyer 
Sean Cadigan 

Keith Pack 
Cathy Lawlor 

Rick Olsen 
Pam Pardy-Ghent 

 
 
 
 

This week we are praying for: 
All Church Leaders, especially +Justin, Archbishop of Canterbury; +Linda, 
Primate of the Anglican Church of Canada; +Ronald, Metropolitan of the 
Ecclesiastical Province of Canada, +Geoffrey, our Bishop; Bonnie+, our Deacon, 
Irving+, our Honourary Assistant, and Bill+, our Rector. 
 
In the Anglican/Lutheran Cycle of Prayer, ACC-The Provincial Synod of the 
Ecclesiastical Province of Canada.  ELCIC-The dean, council, and congregations 
of the Ottawa, Ottawa Valley and Seaway Areas of the Eastern Synod. 

In the Tri-Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, The Parishioners and Clergy of the Parish 
of Bay St. George, the Parish of Belleoram and the Parish of Bell Island. 

We pray for those who are sick or otherwise in need, especially: Rodney 
Andrews, Brian Gosse, Deneal Haines, Mackenzie Jones, Glenys O’Brien, Lucy 
Thistle, Mary Bussey, Payton Best, Judy Barker, Robert Moulton, Yvonne 
Lawlor, Geraldine Piercey, Ray Styles, Vince Wiltshire, Murdoch Peddle, Sylvia 
Gillespie-Miller, Norman Tibbo, George Moore, John Butters, Steven & Chris 
Dawe and Vasili Flogeras. 
 


